GOVERNOR GREG ABBOTT

February 28, 2018

Ms. Anne L. Idsal

Regional Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 6
1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200

Dallas, Texas 75202-2733

Re:  Ozone Designations for Rockwall County, Liberty County and Waller County, EPA-HQ-
OAR-2017-0548

Dear Administrator Idsal:

On December 22, 2017, Samuel Coleman, Acting Regional Administrator, sent a letter providing
notification of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) response to Texas’ area
recommendations and its approach for completing designations for the 2015 ozone National
Ambient Air Quality Standards. The letter stated that if Texas had additional information that
EPA should consider prior to final designations, the state should submit such information by
February 28, 2018. Enclosed is additional information from Bryan W. Shaw, Chairman of the
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality, submitted on behalf of the State of Texas in
response to the December 22, 2017, letter.

Sincerely,

g

Greg Abbott
Governor

Enclosure

cc: Dr. Bryan W. Shaw, Chairman, TCEQ
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recommendation that the county be designated attainment based on certified 2014 through
2016 monitoring data when considering exceptional events.

The TCEQ submitted an exceptional event demonstration on September 27, 2016 and three
subsequent addendums for the El Paso UTEP (CAMS 12) monitoring site for a wildfire event that
occurred on June 21, 2015, which results in a 2014 through 2016 design value for El Paso
County that meets the 2015 ozone NAAQS. The EPA concurred with the demonstration in a
December 15, 2017 letter from Acting Regional Administrator Sam Coleman and noted in the FI
Paso, Texas and Dofia Ana County, New Mexico Intended Area Designations for the 2015
Ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standards Technical Support Document (TSD) that due
to concurrence with the exceptional event determination, the UTEP monitor in El Paso County
meets the 2015 ozone NAAQS for the 2014 through 2016 period.

The TCEQ appreciates the EPA’s approval of the exceptional event demonstration and
recognizes that concurrence was made under the revised 2016 Exceptional Events Rule. The
TCEQ agrees that the demonstration meets the technical requirements of the revised rule. The
TCEQ requests that all submittals be included in the docket for the Air Quality Designations
and Classifications for the 2015 Ozone Standards. This includes the report by Dr. Jaffe
submitted to the EPA on May 20, 2017 that supports the decision that wildfire emissions
impacted the El Paso area on June 21, 2015.

Additionally, because El Paso and Hudspeth Counties are part of the El Paso-Las Cruces, Texas-
New Mexico combined statistical area that also includes Dona Ana County, the TCEQ
understands that the EPA performed an analysis regarding whether El Paso and Hudspeth
Counties should be included as part of a multi-state nonattainment area based on contribution
to the violating monitor in Doifia Ana County. Texas agrees with the EPA’s analysis and
intention not to include El Paso or Hudspeth Counties in the Dofia Ana County nonattainment
area. This is consistent with prior EPA actions in this area relative to designations for the
NAAQS.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me at 512-
239-5510.

Sincerely,

Bryan W. Shaw, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

Enclosure

cC: Richard A. Hyde, P.E., Executive Director, TCEQ
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